
 
 WEST SHORE SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Lewisberry, PA 

March 11, 2021 

The West Shore School Board met in regular session at 7:14 p.m. with President Kambic presiding. 

 

The following members were present:  Crocenzi, Francis, Guistwhite, Moyer, Stoltenburg, and 

Tierney. 

   

The following members were present via online participation: Schwager and Wilson.   

 

Administrators present: Stoltz, Whye, Argot, Leese, Sanders, Stuck, Tabachini, Jones and Vogelsong.  

Solicitors:  Say and Baublitz. 

   

Recognition by the 

Board 

 

 

 

Mr. Kambic highlighted the work of Amy Gross, the District’s 

social worker, in honor of Social Workers’ Recognition Week. 

 

Dr. Stoltz featured the West Shore Foundation’s Academic 

Bowl’s success and the District’s Youth Art month displays. 

 

 

Opportunity for 

Students to Speak 

 No students addressed the Board of School Directors. 

 

Recognition of Public 

– Agenda Items 

 No members of the public addressed the Board of School 

Directors. 

 

Personnel  

 

 

 

 

Motion: 

 

 

 

 

 

It was moved by Mrs. Tierney and seconded by Mr. Guistwhite 

that the Board of School Directors approves Item 4.a.1. 

Reinstatement(s)  - Professional; Item 4.a.2. Retirement(s)  - 

Support; Item 4.a.3. Resignation(s) – Extra Duty; Item 4.a.4. 

Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave- Support; Item 

4.a.4A. Request(s) for Family and Medical Leave- Professional; 

Item 4.a.5. Alteration(s) to Employment Status - Support; Item 

4.a.6 Appointment(s) – Extra Duty; Item 4.a.7. Approval(s) - 

Supplemental Time; Item 4.a.8. Approval – Bus Drivers; Item 

4.a.9. Approval – Supplemental Time. Motion carried on a roll 

call vote 9-0.  

 

Information Items  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Stoltz previewed the March 16, 2021, agenda. 

  

Mrs. Stuck facilitated a discussion on the 2021-2022 General 

Fund Expenditure Budget. 

 

Mrs. Stuck provided the Board with reports on the 2020-2021 

Investment Update, Assessed Value Spreadsheet, Budget Status 

Reports, Capital Reserves Summary, and Rossmoyne Project. 

 

Dr. Stoltz announced plans for this year’s commencement 

ceremonies. 

 



 
Dr. Stoltz provided an overview of the 2021-2022 School 

Calendar proposal. 

 

Recognition of Public 

– General Items 

 

 Ms. Kirsten Salvatore expressed her thanks for use of inclusive 

language in a recent remote learning day announcement.  Her 

thanks were read to the Board. 

 

Randy Haenitsch expressed thanks for working to keep the 

schools open.  Randy’s thanks were read to the Board. 

 

Ms. Faith Reinard raised the question about starting school later 

in the day.  Her question was read to the Board. 

 

Mrs. Elizabeth and Mr. Nathan Carroll expressed their 

appreciation for quick action and compassionate follow-up by 

Allen Middle School Staff when their son had a medical 

incident at school.  Their comments were read to the Board. 

 

Adjournment  There being no further business, President Kambic declared the 

meeting adjourned.  (9:46 p.m.) 

  

__________________________________ 

Dr. Ryan E. Argot, Secretary 

 


